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TO:   Finance & Budget Commission  
 
FROM:  Mike Webb, Community Development and Sustainability Director    

     
SUBJECT: Informational Update on Innovation Center Economic/Fiscal Analysis 
 
 
Staff Recommendation 
This is an informational item only and there is no recommended action at this time.   
 
Background 
In 2014, the City received planning applications for two proposed innovation centers.  
Planning, technical and public review is underway. The Mace Ranch Innovation Center is 
proposed on approximately 200 acres east of Mace Boulevard. The Davis Innovation Center 
is proposed on approximately 200 acres north of Sutter-Davis Hospital. The Draft 
Environmental Impact Reports are anticipated for public release this Summer.  
 
In January, the City issued a Request for Proposals for economic and fiscal analysis for the 
two innovation center applications. The RFP identified a series of analyses that would be 
requested for each project, to inform decision-makers and the public of the fiscal and 
economic impacts of the proposals. The draft RFP was reviewed by a subcommittee of the 
Finance and Budget Commission (Dan Carson, Jeff Miller, and Ray Salomon) prior to its 
release.  Similar work is being conducted for the Nishi Gateway effort under contract to A. 
Plescia & Co. Economic and Planning Systems (EPS) was selected as the consultant for the 
economic and market analysis. The contract with EPS was approved by the City Council in 
March. EPS is a highly qualified firm with experience in the types of analysis required for 
this effort, including for the City of Davis. All costs of the EPS contract will be borne by the 
Innovation Center applicants. 
 
EPS is providing the following services to assist in review of the two proposals: 

- Development build-out scenarios and anticipated mix of uses, industry, and job type, 
under high and low assumptions. 

- Evaluation of land economic profile for each proposal, for purpose of understanding 
the project’s ability to cover infrastructure costs and other contributions desired by 
the City; and to assist with the Yolo County tax share agreement. 

- Community economic impact analysis, to evaluate the benefit of the jobs and other 
business spending to the Davis economy. The evaluation will also be conducted at 
the Countywide level. 

- Fiscal analysis, to evaluate project impacts on the City’s General Fund.  
- Meetings and advisory services, including check-ins with the City Council and 

Finance and Budget Commission. Staff anticipates that EPS may also provide on-call 
advisory services during annexation/tax share discussions with Yolo County.  
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At the Finance and Budget Commission meeting representatives from EPS will present an 
overview on their preliminary analysis efforts to date and solicit feedback/questions from the 
Commission.   

 
Attachments 

1. EPS Scope of Work 


















